
 

     
  

 
Our Reference: A1114234 
 
 
 
 
17 May 2018 
 
 
 
 
Stantec NZ Ltd 
PO Box 13 052 
Christchurch 8141 
 
Attention: Frances Lojkine 
 
 
 
 
Dear Madam 
 
Update to Request for further information under section 92(1) of the Resource 
Management Act 1991 (the Act) – Consent Number RM17.282.01: Discharge 
Permit - Land 
 
Following the discussion from the meeting held on the 7th May 2018, please find 
below a revised list of information that has been requested.  
 

• All bypass flow data from 2011 onwards 
• Treated waste water discharge flow data from bypass events 
• Treated waste water quality discharge 
• Water quality data for consent monitoring sites.  
• River flow data during bypass events. 
• Reports from Ryder Consulting Ltd outlining the results of ecological 

monitoring. 
 
 
What are Your Options? – You may 
 
(a)    Provide the information requested within 15 working days s92A(1)(a) of this 

letter (8th June 2018) or 
 
(b)    Tell us in writing the date you will be providing the information, if you need 

longer than 15 working days [s92A(1)(b)]. If you choose this option we would 
expect to receive the information no later than (29th June 2018). 

 
(c)    Tell us in writing that you refuse to provide the information [s92A(1)(c)]. 

 
What Happens Then? 
 
Straightforward Option: If you decide to provide the information under option (a) or 
(b) above, your application will be placed on hold until the information arrives on the 

 



agreed date [s88C(2)(b)]. After that it will be taken off hold and processing of the 
application will continue. 

 
Complex Option:   
1.      If you choose option (c) above and refuse to provide the information, or 
 
2.      If you agree to provide the information by an agreed date and don’t do so or 
 
3.      You don’t respond at all: 

 
Then your application will be publicly notified; we have no choice in this 
[s95C(2)]. This means that an advertisement will be placed in public newspaper(s) 
and a site notice erected, and submissions on the application invited from the public 
at large.  This can be expensive, and an up front deposit of further money will be 
required.  This deposit could be in excess of $5,000. 
 
After public notification the application will be assessed and it may be declined if the 
lack of information prevents a proper assessment of the proposal.  
 
We strongly urge you to choose either option (a) or (b) above, to avoid the 
unnecessary cost of public notification and the potential declining of your application. 

 
If you have any further queries please contact me on (03) 474 0827 or 0800 474 082. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Elyse Neville 
Senior Consents Officer 
 

 

    
 

 

 

 

 


